[image: image1.jpg]


 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1
[image: image5.wmf]
     June 2019
           Alma Public School 
12 Simpson St E. Box 118, Alma ON N0B 1A0
Principal – Mr. Andy Hill
Visit our Website:  https://www.ugdsb.ca/AlmaPS/
Principal’s Message

Wow it seems like yesterday I was working on the September news!  June is often the most exciting month of the year but it can also be very tiring.  Make sure the kids get plenty of sleep so they can get through the final fun days!  When the weather is good classes spend more and more time outside.  The children should have sunscreen and hats on and they should be reminded to drink lots of water.  I look forward to seeing everyone at the many fun events that we have planned, be sure to circle the dates on your calendar (or set alerts on your e-calendar).  Thank you so much to everyone who has volunteered in the school this year, your time makes Alma PS the special place that it is. 
As this is my final newsletter I would like to say a special thank you to everyone in the Alma Public School Community for being so open and welcoming to me.  I have thoroughly enjoyed my six years here and will cherish the memories for all time. All the best to everyone!
Mr. H.
Family Fun Night  - June 6th, 2019

We are having our annual Family Fun Night again this year.  Our School Council has worked very hard at organizing the various events:

5:30 – 6:30 pm
- Optimist Food Booth 

5:30 – 6:30 pm
- Silent Auction

5:30 – 6:30 pm  
- Bag 2 School (please place bags in front entry)
6:30 – 7:00 pm
- Live Auction
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You are welcome to come into the School and check the Lost and Found.  Any items that are not claimed will be donated to a charity.
Around the School

During the past month, students have been involved in many and varied ongoing academic and social learning activities: 

Student Leadership Opportunities:

· Lunch supervision
· Character education
· Crossing guards and Bus Patrollers
· Healthy snack program and Milk distribution
· Environmental incentives 
· Morning announcements
· Office helpers
· Kindergarten helpers
· Composting & recycling
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Are You Moving? 
We are working on staffing again for the next School Year.  If you know that you will be moving it would be helpful for us to know.   Please contact the School if you are planning on moving. 

Grade 6 Farewell
Our Grade 6 farewell will be held on Monday, June 24th from 6:30 pm –7:30 pm.  We ask that our Grade 5 parents please aim to have snack replies back by the morning of June 12th and snacks dropped off the morning of June 24th.  Thanks for helping out.  The favour will be returned next year.

Year End Assembly          

You are welcome to join us for our Year-End Assembly on Wednesday, June 26th    at 9:30 am.  Parents are welcome to attend.

School Yearbook

The yearbook orders are available for purchase via School Cash Online until midnight June 6th.  

MARK YOUR CALENDAR!

Please note that the first day of school for Elementary students (SK to grade 6) will be Tuesday September 3, 2019.  A complete 2019 – 2020 school year calendar will be sent home with your child’s report card.  Junior Kindergarten students will have a scheduled staggered entry, and will be contacted directly by mail.  Junior Kindergarten students will all be full time by September 12th. 

Snack Program

Thank You to all who contributed to the Food & Friends student nutrition program this school year.  Thanks also to Crystal Schnarr, who did the shopping for the program and Betty-Sue Driedger who did the record keeping.  We are always looking for new volunteers for the program.   Thanks also to the Grade 6 students who made sure that snacks were put out at break time.

This program is for students that finish their lunch and are still hungry.  
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Local Event
Join us for Sonshine Club 2019 at Alma Bible Church:

“Roar – Life is wild, God is good”
· July 8-12th from 8:45am to 11:45am

· FREE program for students completed SK to completed Grade 6 by June 2019.

· Register online at http://www.almabiblechurch.ca/ by June 30th

Questions:  Contact Wendy McCready @ 519-846-9153 or email the church at:    

                      office@almabiblechurch.org
Hope to see you there!
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EVENTS AT SCHOOL
Cameras and phones are permitted at special events, but please respect the privacy of others!  If you don’t have permission from the people captured in your images, do not post your photos or videos to Facebook, Twitter, Instagram, Flickr, YouTube….anywhere online.  Thank you!
School Safety Check

Please continue to help keep our school safe:
· Call the office if your child will be absent and, if they are ill please say that as we have to report to Public Health daily.

· When picking up your students, please remember to sign them out.  The sign out sheet is located on the front desk in the office.  Your cooperation is appreciated and we thank you for your assistance in keeping our students safe.
· Bus Zone – This area must be kept clear between 8:10 – 8:30 a.m. and again between 3:30 – 4:00 p.m.  We do not want to have an unfortunate accident occur.
· For our walkers, who have to cross County Rd 7, we continue to encourage that you use the crossing guard.  This is in place for the safety of all!!!
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